City of Cambridge

Regular Meeting

July 11, 2016
7:00 p.m.

A regular meeting of the Cambridge City Council was held on July 11, 2016 at Cambridge City Hall. Mayor Nanette Rhodes called the meeting to order at 7:11 p.m. Present were Mayor Nanette Rhodes, Council President Cyrus Wert, Verl Cate, and Jeff Chance.  One councilmember position is still vacant (may be filled during this regular meeting).  Also present were Sandra McKee City Clerk-Treasurer, Public Works Superintendent Ernie Houghton, Jon Andersen, Jim Birdsall, Jerome Mapp, Lyle Sall, Ethel Pearson, John Sachtjen, and Brady Johnston (WCSO).
Welcome & Flag Salute – Mayor Nanette Rhodes welcomed patrons to the meeting and 
Cy Wert led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Consent Agenda – Cy Wert made a motion to approve the consent agenda (approve current agenda, approve minutes of the regular city council meeting and public hearing, and approve payment of bills). Verl Cate seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Fill Vacant Councilmember Position – Mayor Rhodes told the council she would like to appoint Jon Andersen to fill the vacant council position.  His appointment would run until the next regular election.  Jeff Chance made a motion to approve the appointment of Jon Andersen as councilmember.  Cy Wert seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  City Clerk Sandra McKee then gave Jon Andersen the oath of office and he took his seat on the council.
Resolution #R2-2016 – Adopting a New City of Cambridge Comprehensive Plan and Future Land Use Map –   The council discussed the neutral comments given during the public hearing.  It was decided to add the following changes after receiving comments.  Add in Historic Structures - Some of the things that contribute to the image of Cambridge are its historic commercial buildings facing Highway 95:  the Museum (only remaining wooden structure), brick downtown stores, the old blacksmith building (now a restaurant site), News Reporter building, and the Masonic Hall.  Historic residential buildings including the Wilson home now on the National Register are presented in a Walking Tour for visitors.  These structures are important to the city of Cambridge’s present and future.  Change date in 0-13 & 11-1 – Date of the Goodale wagon train through here was 1862. Add to 10.2.1 City Park – There is also the park behind the Museum, more for individuals to rest and/or enjoy refreshments.  Businesses needed add to 4.2 are - The Upper Country News-Reporter at 155 N Superior Street, VHC Construction 130 E Central Blvd, and Cambridge RV Storage at 350 S Superior St.  Jeff Chance made a motion to introduce and read Resolution #R2-2016 New Comprehensive Plan with changes (above) by title only under suspension of rules and regulations.  Verl Cate seconded the motion.  City Clerk Sandra McKee took a roll call vote with Councilmember Chance aye, Councilmember Cate aye, Councilmember Andersen aye, and Councilmember Wert aye.  The motion passed unanimously.  Jeff Chance then read Resolution #R2-2016 by title only.  Jeff Chance made a motion to pass Resolution #R2-2016 under suspension of rules and regulations on one reading by title only with approved changes.  The motion was seconded by Cy Wert.  The Mayor asked the city clerk to take a roll call vote with Councilmember Chance aye, Councilmember Cate aye, Councilmember Andersen aye, and Councilmember Wert aye.  The resolution passed unanimously.              

Holladay Engineering Report - Transportation, Streets, Roads, Water System and Wastewater System – Andy Gehrke of Holladay Engineering was not able to attend the meeting.
Wastewater Improvement Project Phase 1 – Holladay Engineering Payment Application #19 and Warrington Construction Payment Application #8- After reviewing the payment applications Jeff Chance made a motion to approve Holladay Engineering Payment Application #19 and Warrington Construction Payment Application #8.  Cy Wert seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
ICDBG Wastewater Phase 2 – Holladay Engineering Payment Application #7 and Request for Funds Packet # - Discussion was held concerning the above items.  Jon Andersen made a motion to approve Holladay Engineering Payment Application #7 and Request for Funds Packet #4.  The motion was seconded by Jeff Chance and the motion passed unanimously. 
Well #1 Arsenic Preliminary Engineering Report – Engineering Agreement – Verl Cate made a motion to approve the Engineering Agreement for Professional Services with Holladay Engineering for design and construct water treatment for Well #1 for arsenic.  Jeff Chance seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
ITD Community Choices Sidewalk & Drainage Improvements Project – Invoice PR#10 Holladay Engineering–  Invoice #10 had not been received back from ITD yet with their approval so Jon Andersen made a motion to table this item until it is received from ITD.  Jeff Chance seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
USDA RD Community Facilities Program Grant – Lighting & Trees in Central Business District – Discussion was held concerning the plan for lighting and trees.  Mayor Rhodes reviewed placement of trees and lighting and style options.  After much discussion it was suggested to have a special meeting workshop for this item.  Jeff Chance made a motion to hold a special meeting for the purpose of a workshop on the Community Facilities Grant for Lighting and Trees in the Central Business District on July 25th at 7:00 p.m.  Cy Wert seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
Consider Abandoning McKinley Street between Commercial Street & the Weiser River Trail and Set Public Hearing –  Discussion was held concerning abandoning the above single block of street.  Verl Cate made a motion seconded by Jeff Chance to set a public hearing on abandoning the single block of street on McKinley Street between Commercial Street and the Weiser River Trail for August 8, 2016 at 6:45 p.m. prior to the regular meeting.  Jeff Chance seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
Facts & Findings- Intent to Donate Property to Cambridge Fire Protection District –   Jeff Chance made a motion to approve the Facts & Findings of Intent to Donate Property to the Cambridge Fire Protection District.  Verl Cate seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
Approve Agreement to Transfer Real Property Without Consideration to Cambridge Fire Protection District - Verl Cate made a motion to Approve the Agreement to Transfer Real Property Without Consideration to the Cambridge Fire Protection District.  Jeff Chance seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
Ordinance #5-2016 – Donate Property to Cambridge Fire Protection District – Jeff Chance made a motion to introduce and read Ordinance #5-2016 Donate Property to Cambridge Fire Protection District by title only under suspension of rules and regulations. Cy Wert seconded the motion and City Clerk Sandra McKee took a roll call vote with Councilmember Chance aye, Councilmember Cate aye, Councilmember Andersen aye, and Councilmember Wert aye.  The motion passed unanimously.  Jeff Chance then read Ordinance #5-2016 by title only.  Jeff Chance made a motion to suspend the rules and regulations and waive the 2nd and 3rd readings and vote on Ordinance #5-2016.  The motion was seconded by Verl Cate and the City Clerk took a roll call vote with Councilmember Chance aye, Councilmember Cate aye, Councilmember Andersen aye, and Councilmember Wert aye.  The motion passed unanimously.  Jeff Chance made a motion to pass Ordinance #5-2016 under suspension of rules and regulations on one reading by title only.  Cy Wert seconded the motion.  The clerk took a roll call vote with Councilmember Chance aye, Councilmember Cate aye, Councilmember Andersen aye, and Councilmember Wert aye.  The motion and ordinance passed unanimously.
Ordinance #6- 2016 – Open Burning –The draft ordinance on open burning was reviewed and discussed.  Copies were given to John Sachtjen the Chairman of the Cambridge Fire Protection District and to Dean Page the Cambridge Fire Chief for review.  After their review and comments the council will continue with the ordinance.
Approve 911 Board Member –   Sheriff Matt Thomas is still working on an Intergovernmental Agreement for Communication Services which will include the addition of a non-voting member from the Cambridge City Council appointed by the Mayor.  The Agreement had not been completed yet so and appointment will not be made until the agreement is approved.
***Jon Andersen made a motion to recess seconded by Cy Wert.  The motion was unanimously approved and the council recessed for about 10 minutes.  Jeff Chance then made a motion to reconvene seconded by Verl Cate.  The motion passed and the council reconvened.

Review Budget for FY2017 and Approve Tentative Budget for FY2017 – City Clerk-Treasurer Sandra McKee reviewed the tentative budget for FY 2017 by fund and how it affected fees.  She stated that she had worked up the sewer budget with a fee increase of $2.50 not the $5.00 increase previously talked about and felt it would work.  Verl Cate made a motion to approve the Tentative Budget for FY2017.  Jeff Chance seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  A budget hearing has already been set for 7:00 p.m. on August 8, 2016 for the budget.
Adjourn – Jeff Chance made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Verl Cate seconded the motion.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously with the meeting adjourning at 9:50 p.m.

____________________________________       ________________________________

     Sandra McKee, City Clerk-Treasurer

   Nanette T. Rhodes, Mayor
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